## ST. MARY'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

## COMMISSIONERS OF ST. MARY'S COUNTY



James R. Guy, President Michael L. Hewitt, Commissioner Tom Jarboe, Commissioner Todd B. Morgan, Commissioner John E. O'Connor, Commissioner

November 07, 2017

Delegate Deborah Rey, Chairman 323 House Office Building 6 Bladen Street Annapolis, MD 21401

> RE: Chapter 113 Amendment Task Force Recommendations

Dear Delegate Rey:

Thank you for selecting Delegate Jerry Clark as a member of the above referenced Task Force. Mr. Clark has provided excellent input and commentary to the fourteen (14) member group. The Task Force has been working diligently since its initial meeting on July 12, 2017, to recommend text amendments that will provide the Metropolitan Commission with some additional flexibility and opportunity to better serve and expand its customer base. Our Commission has been kept abreast of the Task Force progress and concur with the amendments as proposed by the Task Force. Attached please find the following documents for your consideration during the upcoming legislative session:

- Chapter 113 Task Force Transmittal with Amendments Matrix;
- Health Department endorsement letter; and
- Proposed Amendments in draft Legislative format

We look forward to meeting with you and the rest of the St. Mary's County Delegation on December 5, 2017. In the interim, if you have any additional questions or would like to discuss or amend the recommendations as presented, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,
COMMISSIONERS OF ST. MARY'S COUNTY

Michael L. Hewitt, Commissioner

Tom Jarboe, Commissioner

Todd R. Morgan, Commissioner

John E. O'Connor, Commissioner